Correspondence received since the April 2024 council meeting:

‘Our News’ Neighbourhood Watch newsletter
NK Policing Plan 2024
eNews NK newsletter

LCC Highway News

Invitation from Heighington Bowls Club to one of their open days

LALC eNews

Resident query on their council tax bill

Minutes of the latest Heighington Christmas Market Committee meeting
Complaint from one of the Jubilee Hall regular hirers regarding restricted access to
facilities

Complaint from the football team about the state of the pitch at Potterhanworth
Road

LALC Training Bulletin

TTRO notification(s)

LCC notification that public rights of way have been strimmed/cut

LCC Highways survey

Neighbourhood policing team update for NKDC

Safer Together team newsletter

Notification of a change of Bowls Club secretary

Garrett’s Charity have signed up to an aluminium can recycling scheme

Email from Lincolnshire Project Groundwater Team regarding a multi-agency group
being set up

LCC Town and Parishes newsletter

Confirmation from NALC of receipt of the Local Council Award Scheme submission

Meetings held since the April 2024 council meeting:

03/04/24 — Clerk’s appraisal

04/04/24 — Clerk met with chair of Heighington Bowls Club

08/04/24 — Clerk met with First Call Fire Risk Assessment

16/04/24 — Clirs Sockell, Buckley-Jones, Catterson, Trafford and the Clerk attended
Emergency Planning & Resilience training

17/04/24 — General Assistant’s appraisal

18/04/24 — RFO appraisal

23/04/24 - Chair, Clerk and LCC ClIr Carrington walked around the village looking at
parking issues

24/04/24 - Clerk attended LALC (online) Employment Briefing

29/04/24 — Contractor site visit (Jubilee Hall) to quote for fire alarm(s)



e 30/04/24 - Clerk and General Assistant attended SLCC (online) Managing Village
Halls webinar

e 01/05/24 — Annual play area inspections

e 02/05/23 - Contractor site visit (Station Road) to quote for fire alarm(s)

Recommendation:

Council to note the correspondence and meetings.



